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MINUTES OF THE AUTUMN TERM CONFERENCE OF THE WEST AREA HELD ON 

FRIDAY 28 SEPTEMBER COMMENCING AT 9.15 AM

	
	
	Action

	1.


	WELCOME 

Isobel Barron, West EPHA Vice-Chair welcomed colleagues to the meeting. 
She explained that Nigel Roberts (West Chair) is on sick leave and had sent his apologies for the meeting. A card was circulated for colleagues to sign, to be sent to Nigel.

Isobel welcomed new headteachers in the West Area including:
Amanda Beggs
The Leverton Infant and Nursery School (Acting)

Tracey Bratley

Chrishall Holy Trinity & St Nicholas Church of England

John Howett

Newport Primary

Claire Jackman
Great Easton CE Primary

Nathan Lowe

The Flitch Green Academy (Acting)

Gillian Napier

Farnham & Rickling CE Primaries

Tony Cousins              St Luke’s Harlow (Acting)
Isobel noted that she has also moved schools and is now headteacher at Great Dunmow Primary. 


	EPHA Manager

	2.
	THE REVISED OFSTED FRAMEWORK SEPTEMBER 2012
A presentation by Anne Fisher, Independent Education Consultant and Ofsted Inspector
Anne explained that she has recently undergone Ofsted training, which included undertaking a shadow inspection on the September 2012 inspection framework, and she shared slides from that training with headteachers. (These are unfortunately not available for publication.)

Her main advice to headteachers and school leaders is “Be prepared!”
There is currently a heavy focus in inspection on Grade 3 (formerly satisfactory) schools and some are being inspected ahead of their anticipated inspection schedule. As well, some good and outstanding schools have been inspected early, perhaps because Ofsted want to establish a “baseline” for inspection judgements. Outstanding schools that were judged to have good rather than outstanding teaching are no longer exempt from inspection. 

Anne reminded heads that Ofsted carry out an annual desk top analysis of all schools’ data, in February, which informs the inspection schedule. Parent View is monitored by Ofsted, and very occasionally an inspection may be triggered by parental complaints. 

She noted that HMI are taking on a different role than seen in the last two frameworks – HMI inspectors are mainly leading Grade 3 inspections and are monitoring many Grade 3 and 4 inspections. Subject inspections continue, with the same notice period as Section 5 inspections. 

Much of the September 2012 framework is the same as the January 2012 one, but there are some key changes, particularly in achievement, leadership and management (and governance) and, running through the framework, an emphasis on basic skills in literacy, phonics and mathematics.

Short notice inspection
· The tariff for all section 5 inspections provides inspectors with one day to prepare the inspection

· There are changes in the notice given for inspections and the way schools will be informed

The lead inspector will be aware that the school will be inspected about a week in advance, but will have one day to prepare.

The one day preparation time will be to analyse:

· data available 
(RAISEonline, sixth form PANDA, LAT)

· previous inspection report and Ofsted letters

· Parent View responses

· findings from any qualifying complaints

· school website information e.g. prospectus, information for parents – inspectors are given a hyper-link to the school’s website.
This pre-inspection analysis will be completed on evidence forms and will form part of the evidence base. 

The lead inspector will make a telephone call to the school at, or after, noon on the working day before the inspection. Anne suggested this will normally be between 12 noon and 1 pm, but may be later. If the inspector is unable to get an answer from the school, the inspection will take place as a “no notice” inspection, starting the following morning.

Schools will not usually be called on a Thursday or Friday. Anne advised that schools need to have a system in place if the headteacher is not in school; for example staff could inform the Chair of Governors. Cathie Bonich (Bentfield Primary) noted that her leadership team has established an Ofsted Response Team.

· This call will be:

· be short

· focus on practical issues

· not be used to probe the school’s self-evaluation

· An Ofsted script is used in order to ensure that:

· procedures are clear

· all the required points are included during the call

The lead inspector will introduce him or herself and will confirm that the inspection will commence the next day at 8.00 am. S/he will explain that inspectors will have badges, have been CRB checked etc. S/he will confirm if the inspection is to be quality assured by another inspector or team. The LI will confirm the correct email for the school and other practical issues such as whether there is a nursery on site, additional provision, the conversion date if an academy. S/he will make sure that the headteacher is aware of the Inspection handbook, will invite (and encourage) the head to attend team meetings etc.
Inspectors should invite the school to share a summary of its self-evaluation (if available) as soon as possible, via the inspection service provider. Inspectors should clarify that it should not send anything additional, such as timetables, to ensure equity between inspections. Anne noted that Ofsted have provided SEF guidance and a suggested template, though it is not mandatory for schools to use this. She did, however, suggest that if the school is using a longer SEF it would be a very good idea to produce a SEF summary (ideally one page) of key issues and data, including mention of the School Development Plan priorities and progress on key issues from the last inspection. (Cathie Bonich AGREED to share an example). 

Anne stressed the importance of continuously highlighting the school’s capacity for improvement (no longer a separate judgement) e.g. by stressing how teaching has improved, how this has been achieved, the impact, next steps, evidence for that improvement etc

These can be sent to the inspector later in the day or be provided at the beginning of the inspection, if preferred. The headteacher could send the latest version of the SEF and then discuss any changes at the outset of inspection. 
The school is required to:

· Issue a staff questionnaire

· Send out a letter notifying parents of the impending inspection (this no longer includes a parent questionnaire, but instead directs parents to Parent View)

· Post a sign on the school gate

· Notify the Governing Body 

· Contact and make arrangements for a meeting or contact with the Local Authority or the responsible body (e.g. academy sponsor)
The Lead Inspector will send an email confirming the discussion.

On the planning day inspectors should draft brief joining instructions for the team, including:

· essential information about the school and timings

· a brief analysis of pre-inspection information and areas to be followed up

· an outline of inspection activity for the first day, such as planned lesson observations and meetings with pupils or staff, to be finalised once on site

· Joining instructions are very brief and are not shared electronically with the school prior to the inspection

· Any analysis of documents such as RAISEonline should be completed on evidence forms, and only a very brief summary shared with the inspection team

· It is unlikely that inspectors will consider the school’s self-evaluation in the joining instructions, but information from the school website may well feature

· The broad starting points for inspection outlined in the joining instructions may be shared with the headteacher at the first meeting on site.
Anne explained that the routine during the 2 days of inspection remains much the same and will include meetings with the Headteacher; Senior Leadership Team; subject leaders; a governor(s); an investigation of the Single Central Record etc. 
Achievement Grade Descriptors 

What is the same?

· Inspectors will take account of standards of attainment and progress in recent years and the learning and progress of pupils currently in the school.

· Achievement of different groups of pupils, including those with disabilities and those with special educational needs remains at the heart of the judgement.

· Learning and progress are key drivers of achievement, and will be considered together with attainment.
Anne noted that the new RAISEonline reports are due out in October. There was a discussion about the need for schools to show year on year progress and particularly to establish the clarity of on-entry data at Early Years. 

What has changed?

· Achievement grade descriptors have changed slightly to focus more clearly on the progress expected of all schools if they are to become at least good

· We are moving the emphasis from ‘norm’ referenced data – where only half of schools can be above average – towards thresholds for progress achievable by all schools

Key emphasis in judging achievement

· Proportions of pupils making expected progress and more, given their starting points

· Achievement of pupil groups, particularly those who are supported through the pupil premium and those who are disabled or who have special educational needs, and closing gaps with all pupils nationally

· Breadth of reading and progress in literacy – Anne suggested having a system in school to identify and compensate for those children who don’t read regularly (or at all) at home
· The overall effectiveness descriptor for grade 4 states that the school is likely to be inadequate if pupils’ progress in literacy is inadequate 

Key Stage 1 – 2 expected progress (DfE definition):- 

· 2 levels across 4 years is equivalent to

· half a level per year or

· 1.5 sublevels per year

More than expected progress is defined as

· at least 3 levels (or 9 sublevels) across 4 years or

· three-quarters of a level per year.

Pupil Premium 

Anne stressed the huge emphasis on monitoring and assessing the use and impact of the pupil premium.

· Inspectors should place emphasis on the progress of pupils supported through the pupil premium and how effectively gaps between the achievement of these pupils and all pupils nationally are being closed.

· Pupils supported through the pupil premium

· Looked after children (CLA)

· Pupils known to be eligible for free school meals (FSM)

· Children of service families. 

· At present there are no data in RAISEonline on the achievement of the children of service families. Inspectors should consider the school’s analyses of their achievement during the inspection. 

· Where to look in RAISEonline, to find key data on the achievement of pupils supported through the pupil premium

Anne suggested that schools start with the narrowing the gaps tables at the back of RAISEonline, which summarise findings from earlier tables 

Inspectors will check the figures that show gaps between the group and

· other pupils in the school

· all pupils nationally

Checking the progress of pupils who are disabled and those who have special educational needs
One of the inspectors will be asked to track SEND – achievement and provision

Anne reminded headteachers about the 2010/11 progression guidelines for SEN – available on the EPHA website

http://new.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/info-and-documents/dcsf
Governance

A governor (usually the Chair) will be seen during the inspection, usually at the beginning of Day 2, so that the inspector can check their knowledge of the school’s strengths and weaknesses. It is important that leaders and governors are aware of the expectations within the subsidiary guidance and also in the grade descriptors in the evaluation schedule. 

· The grade descriptors for leadership and management contain increased reference to governors and governance

· This is sometimes in combination with other leaders and managers, such as in the bullet points about ambition, holding senior leaders to account and the management of resources.  
Inspectors plan to evaluate the impact of governance through:

· Minutes of the full governing body, finance and pay committees

· Minutes of the curriculum committee, particularly about pupil progress and the impact of the pupil premium

· The headteacher’s report to the governing body

· Asking the chair of governors about how governors set the headteacher’s performance targets and whether they relate to staff targets

· Asking English and mathematics leaders about the impact of governors.
Performance management of teaching and learning 
Inspectors should consider the full range of monitoring and support for improving teaching, including that which forms part of performance management.
Key areas of impact will include:

· Quality of, and improvement in, pupils’ achievement and behaviour

· Evidence of improvements in the quality of teaching

· Evidence of improvement in analysis of the links between teaching quality and its impact on pupils’ progress

· Clarity and impact of vision and procedures

· Staff morale and commitment to the vision

Inspectors should consider the robustness of performance management and effectiveness of strategies for improving teaching – demonstrated through:

· The robustness of procedures for monitoring the quality of teaching and learning and the extent to which underperformance is tackled

· A strong link between performance management and appraisal and salary progression

· The coherence and effectiveness of professional development – particularly how closely it is based on identified need of staff and supports those at the early stages in their career

During the initial telephone call to the headteacher, the lead inspector should request to have available at the start of the inspection:

· Information about the school’s performance management arrangements, including the most recent performance management outcomes and their relationship to salary progression

· Provided in an anonymised format 

Performance management information should be used to evaluate how effectively the targets for staff performance lead to improvements in the school. 

The format in which the headteacher chooses to provide staff performance information might include:

The number of staff progressing through thresholds this year/last year

· a table showing, for each salary point, the number of staff and the number that met their performance management objectives 

· Information in the format the school provides to governors.
Teaching Management

Inspectors will:

· Check whether there are records of observations for all full time, part-time, teaching assistant and PPA staff

· Compare the proportion of teachers who are post-threshold with the quality of teaching they are seeing and its impact on pupils’ outcomes

· Analyse the quality of evaluation and areas for development in the school’s lesson observation forms

Gathering evidence on performance management during lesson feedback
· During lesson feedback there is an opportunity to evaluate the impact of performance management

· Inspectors can ask about how well support has focused on specific areas for development, to compare impact with the lesson observed. 

Judging teaching 

· No preferred lesson style

· No totting up lesson grades

· Clear feedback of teaching judgement when one has been made

· Gathering information on performance management from observations and feedback for all staff, including teaching assistants

· The grade descriptors are in bullet points

· They show how a strand differs between the good and outstanding descriptor

· They should not be used as a checklist, every element of which needs to be met in full

· The descriptors, taken together, convey the essence of the grade

Evidence used by the team to judge teaching over time

· Lesson observation

· The school’s records of teaching judgements and its self-evaluation

· Checking books in lessons and asking pupils about their understanding of work they had done correctly earlier in the term

· Discussions with pupils, including those whose teachers they could not observe

· Checking data across year groups on the proportions on track to make expected progress in mathematics, though not explicitly citing that starting levels and more than expected progress had been considered

When judgements are made

· The handbook specifies no minimum length of observation for making a judgement on teaching

· Inspectors should grade, where possible, key judgements such as achievement and teaching

· Judgements made through shorter observations relate to the part of the lesson observed

· For short observations, inspectors might not award grades, but should use the evidence they have gathered to inform the overall evaluation of teaching.
Behaviour - Using documentary evidence and pupils’ views
Information requested

· Up-to-date exclusions data, separating single and repeat exclusions, broken down by groups of pupils as in RAISEonline – presented as percentages for comparison with 2010, and separately for primary and secondary

· Exclusion data for looked after children, which are not shown in RAISEonline, separated for primary and secondary

· Information about internal exclusion systems and analyses of numbers of pupils, repeat and one-off, and groups; for primary and for secondary, particularly if operated separately

· Any information about other sanctions used and rewards

· Any analyses of information in the various behaviour logs

· Analysis from any behaviour tracking, such as removal from lessons, behaviour at different times of day, in different subjects or year groups, by boys, girls and other groups

· Information about other responses the school has to what it considers inappropriate behaviour

· Two case studies of pupils who have identified behavioural difficulties, including one with a statement or supported through school action plus

Focus on Spiritual, Moral, Social and Cultural

It is a key feature that runs through:

· The School Inspection Handbook– the evaluation schedule from page 22 

· Subsidiary guidance 

Early Years Foundation Stage -on entry to Reception

‘There are no national data for attainment on entry. Inspectors should make a professional judgement about children’s attainment on entry by taking account of the proportions of children meeting expectations in the age-related bands of ‘Development Matters’ in the Early Years Foundation Stage.’  Subsidiary guidance 2012 

	Cathie Bonich



	3.
	IMPLEMENTATION OF THE REVISED EARLY YEARS FOUNDATION STAGE FRAMEWORK 

A presentation by Ruth Bamlett and Debbie Makepeace 
Debbie explained that she and Ruth are the EYFS Quality Improvement Officers in Essex, and they spend most of their time working with pre-schools and day nurseries. Other advisers carry out the intervention work in schools. 

Websites

Foundation Years 

www.foundationyears.org.uk 

Early Years Foundation Stage Forum

http://eyfs.info/
Foundation Stage forum password Heygate05 where you will find information regarding the dates and information about learning communities. 

Background to the revised EYFS framework

The reform of the EYFS is an integral part of the Government’s wider vision for families in the foundation years, ensuring that through early help and intervention families are supported to give children the very best possible start in life and every opportunity to fulfil their potential. EYFS reform is part of a wider programme of change through: 

Increased flexibilities in the 15 hours free early education entitlement for three and four year olds (with a sharper focus on quality improvement); 

· The introduction of a new entitlement for two year olds (extended to 40 per cent of two year olds by 2014); 

· Reform to the network of Sure Start Children’s Centres (which will continue to be accessible to all families but offer services focused towards those in greatest need); 

· Trialling of parenting classes; 

· An increase in the number of health visitors supporting families from birth to age five. 

Key changes

· Introduction of three prime and four specific areas of learning

· Simplification of the EYFS Profile

· Improved clarity around the statutory requirements for safeguarding and welfare

Assessments 

Progress check at age 2

The revised EYFS introduces a requirement for providers to review children’s progress when a child is aged between two and three. A short written summary must be provided by settings to parents or carers, highlighting achievements and areas in which extra support might be needed, and describing how the provider will address any issues. 

End of EYFS assessment

Instead of 69 goals, there will now be 17. Instead of the current set of judgements against 117 scale-points, teachers will make judgements against the 17 goals. For each goal, teachers determine whether children are meeting expected levels, are exceeding them, or are below the expected level (‘emerging’). Providers are required to share the report on each child, along with a brief report on the characteristics of learning, with the Year 1 teacher. 

Ongoing assessment (formative) is an integral part of the learning and development process. Good assessment practice includes 

· Child and parent perspective

· Holistic observations of the child

· Is accurate and reliable when based on child-initiated, independent activity in a variety of contexts.

October 2012 : An update to EYFS Target Tracker will be released including the ability to enter the entry level and on going EYFS 2012 assessments in the EYFS Planner.
This will work in the same way as the current system and will allow photo, video or sound recordings to be attached as evidence.

Limited reports for EYFS 2012 will be included. Pupil Discussions and Learning Journey will work in the same way.

The old EYFS and Development Matters will still remain in the software to allow historical data to be viewed.

Useful documents and resources include

· The Leuven Scale of Active Engagement in Learning 

· Nebraska Starry Night: Individual Record Sheet
· Development Matters

· Early Years Foundation Years Profile handbook

· Challenging Practice to further improve Learning Playing and Interacting in the EYFS

· Mark Making Matters

· Early Years Quality Improvement Support Programme

· Supporting children learning English as an additional language -Guidance for practitioners in the Early Years Foundation Stage.
All available on the EPHA website 

http://new.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/info-and-documents/dcsf


	

	4.

a)

b)

c)

d)

e)


	EPHA UPDATE
Local Authority changes and commissioning structure

The Schools and Education Service has created a new post to lead on commissioning school improvement in priority areas in the county; Alison Fiala is taking on this role. 

Graham Lancaster is taking on Alison’s current role as Assistant Lead Strategic Commissioner, Primary, leading the team who commissions school improvement in the

Primary sector.

As a result of this change and to respond to the needs of schools across Essex the LA will be appointing three additional Quadrant Commissioners 

The Local Authority carried out a desk top review of 148 satisfactory schools during the summer. It was noted that the outcomes of the survey will be communicated with schools shortly.

Tim Coulson, Director for Education and Learning, has stated that he wants the LA to be in touch with every headteacher across the county at least once each year, whatever their status or category. 
New regulations and guidance 
– all available on the EPHA website or on the Essex Clerks Association website 

http://www.essexclerks.org/documents-and-templates/regulations
i) The School Information (England) (Amendment) Regulations 2012

The School Information (England) (Amendment) Regulations 2012 remove the requirement upon governing bodies of maintained schools to publish the annual prospectus and instead introduces a new obligation requiring schools to publish specified information on a website. These changes will come into effect in September 2012.  

Maintained schools may stop writing and publishing a prospectus for 2012 but retain the freedom to choose whether they wish to continue marketing themselves in this way. 

Academies and Free Schools are required to publish information through their funding agreements. The new model funding agreement will require academies and Free Schools to publish the same information as maintained schools. 

Local authorities will continue to have a duty to ensure that parents receive the support they need to work through the admissions process. These proposed changes to the School Information Regulations will not change the duty for local authorities to produce a composite prospectus every year, or for schools to supply required information in a way that is easy to understand.
Specified information to be published on a school’s website

1. The name, postal address and telephone number of the school, and the name of a

person to whom enquiries should be addressed.

2. Either—

(a) the determined admission arrangements for the school in relation to each relevant

age group at the school, including any arrangements for selection, any

oversubscription criteria and an explanation of the process of applying for a school

place; or

(b) information as to where and by what means parents may access that information in

the local authority’s composite prospectus published on their website.

3. Information as to where and by what means parents may access the most recent report

about the school published by her Majesty’s Chief Inspector of Education, Children’s

Services and Skills.

4. The school’s most recent key stage 2 results as published by the Secretary of State

under the following column headings in the School Performance Tables published on the

Department for Education’s website:

(a) “% achieving Level 4 or above in English and Maths”;

(b) “% making expected progress”;

(c) in relation to English, “% achieving Level 5 or above”; and

(d) in relation to Maths, “% achieving Level 5 or above”.

5. The school’s most recent key stage 4 results as published by the Secretary of State

under the following column headings in the School Performance Tables published on the

Department for Education’s website:

(a) “% achieving 5 + A* - C GCSEs (or equivalent) including English and Maths

GCSEs”;

(b) “% achieving the English Baccalaureate”; and

(c) “% of pupils making expected progress”.

6. Information as to where and by what means parents may access the School

Performance Tables published by the Secretary of State on the Department for Education’s

website. (See suggested link below)

7. The following information about the school curriculum—

(a) in relation to each academic year, the content of the curriculum followed by the

school for each subject and details as to how additional information relating to the

curriculum may be obtained;

(b) in relation to key stage 1, the names of any phonics or reading schemes in

operation; and

(c) in relation to key stage 4—

(i) a list of the courses provided which lead to a GCSE qualification,

(ii) a list of other courses offered at key stage 4 and the qualifications that may be

acquired.

8. The measures determined by the head teacher under section 89 of the Education and

Inspections Act 2006 (determination by head teacher of behaviour policy)

9. The amount of the school’s allocation from the Pupil Premium grant in respect of

the current academic year; details of how it is intended that the allocation will be spent;

details of how the previous academic year’s allocation was spent, and the effect of this

expenditure on the educational attainment of those pupils at the school in respect of whom

grant funding was allocated.

10. The report prepared by the school under section 317(5)(a) of EA 1996 (duties of

governing bodies in relation to special educational needs. (See SEN Code of Practice paragraph 1.21 governing body responsibilities)
11. The school's charging and remissions policy determined by them under section 457 of EA 1996.

12. A statement of the school's ethos and values.

A website address to link to performance league tables is 
http://www.education.gov.uk/performancetables/
Pam stressed that the information regulations stating what must be published on the website apply to all schools, however many children there are in the cohort; every primary or junior school must publish information about KS2 results, but of course can include any kind of commentary or explanation to support the information. With a small cohort, there is obviously a need to be mindful of not identifying individual children.


The rules for non-publication on the league tables are in fact 5 children or fewer (not 10 - that rule changed a year ago!).
ii) Guide to the Law – currently May 2012 

iii) Academies Financial Handbook (procedures and finance) – published September 2012
iv) Academies Accounts Direction 2012 – same legal status as the Financial Handbook

v) School Teachers Pay and Conditions 2012 – published 31 August

The main changes to the Document since 2011 are as follows: 

(a) references to the Teachers’ Standards rather than the Core Standards (for England only); (b) there have been changes to the annexes in Section 2. Annex 1 no longer includes the Core Standards as these will not apply from 1 September 2012. The Teachers’ Standards (which apply in England from 1 September) and the Practising Teacher Standards (which apply to teachers in Wales) have been included in a new Annex 2 for ease of reference; 
(c) references reflecting the new arrangements for teacher appraisal in both England and Wales; 
(d) a teacher employed full-time must be available for work 195 days/1265 hours (the figures for the previous two years having been 194 and 1258.5 respectively due to additional public holidays); and 
(e) references to the General Teaching Council for England (GTCE) have been removed due to the abolition of the GTCE. 

There are also minor changes such as the top of the Deputy Heads’ 5-point ISR can now be adjacent to the bottom of the Heads’ 7-point ISR. 
New regulations on Pupil Exclusions from September 2012.

Guidance from the Department for Education provides a guide to the legislation that will govern the exclusion of pupils from: maintained schools; Academy schools / Free Schools; Alternative Provision Academies / Free Schools; and pupil referral units in England from 1 September 2012. 

Refer to The School Discipline (Pupil Exclusions and Reviews) (England) Regulations 2012

http://www.essexclerks.org/node/1113
• The decision to exclude a pupil must be lawful, reasonable and fair. Schools have a statutory duty not to discriminate against pupils on the basis of protected characteristics, such as disability or race. Schools should give particular consideration to the fair treatment of pupils from groups who are vulnerable to exclusion. 

All children have a right to an education. Schools should take reasonable steps to set and mark work for pupils during the first five school days of an exclusion, and alternative provision must be arranged from the sixth day. There are obvious benefits in arranging alternative provision to begin as soon as possible after an exclusion. 

• Where parents (or excluded pupil, if aged 18 or over) dispute the decision of a governing body not to reinstate a permanently excluded pupil, they can ask for this decision to be reviewed by an independent review panel. Where there is an allegation of discrimination (under the Equality Act 2010) in relation to a fixed-period or permanent exclusion, parents can also make a claim to the First-tier Tribunal (for disability discrimination) or a County Court (for other forms of discrimination). 

• An independent review panel does not have the power to direct a governing body to reinstate an excluded pupil. However, where a panel decides that a governing body’s decision is flawed when considered in the light of the principles applicable on an application for judicial review, it can direct a governing body to reconsider its decision. If the governing body does not subsequently offer to reinstate a pupil, the panel will be expected to order that the school makes an additional payment of £4,000. This payment will go to the local authority towards the costs of providing alternative provision. 

Safeguarding update

http://www.essexclerks.org/documents-and-templates/safeguarding
Ofsted Safeguarding briefing paper September 2012 – makes a number of changes reflecting the changes due to the Protection of Freedoms Act 2012 

The Protection of Freedoms Act 2012 has made a number of changes to the government requirements referred to in this guidance, and reduced the scope of the definition of regulated activity (to which the Criminal Records Bureau (CRB) check requirements apply). Inspectors must ensure that they are familiar with these changes so that they are not asking schools to do more than the government requires. It is still a requirement for schools to maintain a single central record of the recruitment checks they have made on their own staff. However, the Act has removed the requirement for schools to carry out a CRB check on governors simply because of their office, and it has removed the requirement to routinely carry out CRB checks on all volunteers, even where they regularly work with children. Instead, the Act introduces the concept of supervision of volunteers. Where a school is satisfied that it can provide an adequate level of supervision by a suitably checked person, for example someone who is defined as working in regulated activity, it is not required to check the volunteer. (Safeguarding briefing paper September 2012)

 The provisions also mean that the services of the Criminal Records Bureau and Independent Safeguarding Authority will be merged and a single, new non-departmental public body created. The new organisation will be called the Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS). The planned operational date for the DBS is December 2012.

http://www.isa.homeoffice.gov.uk/Default.aspx?page=503
Inspecting e-safety – briefing paper for inspectors

Extensive advice and research, and key questions for staff and pupils. Worth bringing to the attention of schools and governors. 

Changes to disclosure and barring

See leaflet – Changes to disclosure and barring – what you need to know

http://www.essexclerks.org/documents-and-templates/safeguarding
Major changes in September 2012

• New definition of regulated activity.

• Repeal of controlled activity.

• Repeal of registration and continuous monitoring.

• Repeal of additional information.

• Minimum age (16) at which someone can apply for a CRB check.

• More rigorous ‘relevancy’ test for when the police release information held locally on an 
enhanced CRB check.

Not changing

• You (organisations – employers, voluntary organisations and charities who engage people
 to work with vulnerable groups including children) must make appropriate referrals to the 
ISA.

• You must not engage in regulated activity someone whom you know has been barred by 
the ISA.

• Everybody within the pre-September definition of regulated activity will remain eligible for enhanced CRB checks, whether or not they fall within the post-September definition of regulated 
activity.
The next EPHA Executive meeting and Annual General Meeting is being held on 23 October 2012. Thank you to all those headteachers who shared their views and concerns with Karen Springett, EPHA Chair, in advance of a meeting with Tim Coulson. This will be discussed at the EPHA Executive meeting.
Please don’t hesitate to contact Pam Langmead, EPHA Manager, Langmead@tesco.net  if you need any more information about these or other EPHA matters.


	

	5. 
	DATES AND TIMES OF FUTURE MEETINGS 2011/12
WEPHA/Local Authority meetings 2012/13  held at the Churchgate Hotel

· Wednesday 14 November 2012

· Wednesday 6 March 2013

· Wednesday 19 June 2013

WEPHA Termly Conferences 2012/13 held at 

Manor of Groves Golf & Country Club

· Friday 8 February 2013

· Friday 28 June 2013

EPHA Annual General Meeting

Tuesday 23 October 2012 Chelmsford City Football Club

Deputy Head teachers’ Annual Conference 2012

Friday 12 October 2012        Weston Homes Community Stadium

Head teachers’ Annual Conference 2012

Friday 15 March 2013          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay


	

	6.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Isobel circulated information about a company that provides good and competitive first aid training. She declared an interest! Contact Nick Barron on 01245 790797 or email nickbarron@gmail.com
	


The meeting ended at 3.00 pm 
2
2
EPHA West MIN 280912

